Public Involvement Advisory Council (PIAC)

Meeting Agenda and Notes
June 7, 2011
PIAC Members Present:  Kelly Ball, Teresa Baldwin, Robert Boy, Glenn Bridger, Jimmy Brown, Jen Clodius, Tony DeFalco, Joleen Jensen-Classen, Mark Fetters, Donita Fry, Brian Hoop, Elizabeth Kennedy-Wong, Linda Nettekoven, Rick Nixon, Midge Purcell, Stephen Sykes, Mandy Putney, Marty Stockton, Paul Leistner, Damon Isiah Turner, Chris White, Maureen Yandle
PIAC Members Absent:  Polo Catalani, Cassie Cohen, Alisa Cour, Christine Egan, Beth Kaye, William Miller, Arnold Warren, Sally Stevens, Stephanie Stokamer, Sonny Tan, Desiree Williams-Rajee, Paige Prendergast
Guests: Tim Crail, Dora Perry, Abdiasis Mohamed, Heather McDaniel
Staff: Afifa Ahmed-Shafi 

Agenda

A. Business/Announcements
B. PDX Civic Connect Proposal - discussion

C. Small Group Meetings

                



Notes
A. Business/Announcements

1. Vote to approve large group May notes
A motion was made and seconded to approve May large group notes. Members voted in favor to approve, except Jen Clodius who abstained. 
2. IRCO survey on public involvement for immigrant/refugee communities.  
Abdiasis Mohamed from Immigrant & Refugee Community Organization (IRCO) shared that he is conducting a survey of recent graduates of the civic leadership program “Engage” that IRCO hosts.  PIAC members are invited to give feedback on the draft survey questions which graduates will answer.  IRCO’s goal is to help graduates become engaged in City processes.  Afifa will email the survey to PIAC members.  Mohamed agreed to share the results of the survey with PIAC members once completed.  Mohamed has also offered to give feedback on draft PIAC recommendations from immigrant and refugee community members perspectives at IRCO.  He is working with Afifa to get draft documents 
3. PIAC Participation on Taskforce: At the May PIAC meeting, members had agreed to send a PIAC member to serve on a taskforce to review Water bureau and Bureau of Environmental Services budget documents and processes, in response to a request from Commissioner Fritz.  The following budget note was included in the approved budget voted by Council and references PIAC’s participation.  It will become final when Council adopts the budget on June 16th.  
Office of Management and Finance (Capital Budgeting Process) 

Council directs the Office of Management and Finance to establish a taskforce to review the Portland Water Bureau (PWB) and Bureau of Environmental Services (BES) Capital Improvement Project (CIP) budget documents and processes. The taskforce will generate recommendations to improve the public transparency and accountability of the CIP documents and process. The taskforce will include members of the Financial Planning Division, Public Utilities Review Board, PWB’s and BES’s Budget Advisory Committees, the Auditor’s Office, PWB staff, BES staff, one representative from the Public Involvement Advisory Council, and other bureau staff as needed.  A report is due back to Council by November 1, 2011, so that changes can be incorporated into the FY 12-13 budget process.

Paul shared his concern that it is not explicitly stated that community members will serve on this task force, particularly since this is an effort to improve public transparency and accessibility. Tim noted that Public Utilities Review Board members are community members.  Linda noted that while it calls out Budget advisory committee members, this could include staff that serve on those committees.  Tim believes that the intent is to include community members, since staff are called out separately from the BAC member positions.  
Jimmy stated that while this is an Office of Management and Finance group, he will be working to identify a community member that serves on the Water bureau budget advisory committee to serve as a representative on this task force.
Linda and Brian suggested that we encourage each bureau to have a community member on this task force. Linda asked why PBOT not involved. Tim said the idea to include other bureaus is being discussed. 
Glenn stated his support for PIAC’s proactive participation in other City processes, as a way to enhance our current work inside of PIAC. Glenn agreed to be the volunteer member from PIAC.  
The PIAC Coordinating Committee (CC) will be meeting this month to discuss procedures around whether PIAC wants to have representatives on committees in the future, and if so what it means to be a representative of PIAC sitting on a committee.  The CC will report back on their discussion at the July meeting. 
5. Small group updates

1. Policy Group: Paul reported that the Policy group is actively implementing the launch of the revised financial impact & public involvement statement for City Council items, in partnership with OMF.  The Council Clerk has sent out announcement about the new form to the citywide list of staff that submit council items. Policy group has had one monthly informational session for city staff on the new form and will be offering two more sessions.  Policy group worked with Afifa to create a website for staff with line by line instructions, samples of filled out forms from five bureaus, frequently asked questions and additional resources and links.  Website is at www.portlandonline.com/oni/impactform 
2. Process group:  Brian reported that the Process group has four remaining recommendations to vet and approve in their small group regarding public involvement in the City’s budget process. Remaining recommendations address community and labor representation on bureau advisory committees; language interpretation; and building community capacity to participate in budget process. The group will review these recommendations tonight and will return to the large group for final approval once ready.
3.  Community Empowerment/Equipedia: The Equipedia group did not hold a meeting in May and instead joined the Process group at Brian’s request in order to give feedback on the equity recommendations they continue to work on.

B. PDX Civic Connect
1. Overview: Members of the Community Empowerment/PDX Civic Connect subcommittee, which includes Mandy, Paige, Rick, Desiree and formerly Coleen Keyes, have developed a proposal that they are ready to share with the large group for feedback.  They are a subset of the PIAC Community Empowerment group. 
Mandy and Rick presented the PDX Civic Connect proposal.  Rick shared that this is a proposed web based resource meant to coalesce opportunities for public involvement across city bureaus, focused on ongoing leadership development opportunities such as positions on board and commission. Currently, there is no centralized location to find such information. The goal is to have one place where bureaus can submit opportunities and members of the public can find those opportunities and apply for them.
The goals of the project are to increase government transparency, provide a user friendly location for staff to submit opportunities and for community members to find those opportunities, and ultimately increase participation from community members. 
There are three different technology options that the group is proposing.  A handout was distributed describing the options with benefits and challenges of each approach.
Rick explained that in the most basic terms, an employee will post an opportunity to a database, which would be vetted by an administrator, and then published for the public.  The online database would be searchable by interest, bureau, keywords, and the time commitment required.  It would be possible to generate a twitter post for each new opportunity posted.  
Rick reported that the easiest option would be to use the existing PortlandOnline website in combination with TrackIt forms.  One form would be developed for staff to submit opportunities and a separate form would be developed for community members to apply.
2. Feedback:  Mandy shared that today is the first time the PDX Civic Connect subcommittee is getting feedback and would like to know: Does the opportunity statement seem clear to you? Is anything missing? 
Joleen shared that the Portland Development Commission (PDC) uses a customized online system to recruit volunteers and allows them to submit volunteer applications.  She stressed that the most important factor is the human end - so that someone is responding when an application is submitted.  
Paul commented that this was an exciting opportunity and asked how do we increase chances for someone who is submitting a cold application to be appointed to a board/commission versus only applicants with previous connections getting appointed to committees?
Joleen asked: are we setting up something bureaus will not use? Are bureaus rooted in recruitment processes where they know the person? Will cold applicants have less chances of being appointed?  Are we raising expectations? 

Mandy responded that their hope is that we increase cold applications from people that are qualified and connect them to bureaus.  Rick added that it would be an interesting metric to see how many appointments result from “cold” applications versus other methods.
Brian commented that what is missing from this proposal is a statement of will that the City wants to take this seriously. He agrees that there must be a human element as well as a commitment from bureaus to do more outreach for their volunteer opportunities.  There may be a technological feature, but will it be used? Brian would like there to be a concurrent conversation about how people are appointed to boards and commissions and a review of this process. 
Mandy shared that the subcommittee did discuss a need for marketing and communication as a next step, once there is a proposal in place for implementation.  The subcommittee also agrees that one staff person will be needed to coordinate the effort citywide.   She said they agree that it would be an error to create a technological application without someone designated to promote it.

Elizabeth commented that she is not tied to technological form this takes as long as it is accessible, interactive, and doesn’t create more barriers toward participation.  She thinks that this project must be supported by parallel systems of how people get recruited.  She asked: what are the first ten steps we need to take to get people to fill out an application?  How do we help them to know about the opportunity, to make it sound interesting enough for them to want to participate, to help them feel that it is something they can do, and to help them if they are interested but not sure that they want to participate.  She thinks it is important to think about all of this together in a package. 
Jimmy and Paul talked about the Hands on Greater Portland format as a model for this program.  Teresa mentioned the OPB model of volunteers that oversee other volunteers.  Mandy shared that we are looking at the County’s model and other models as well.  Mandy stated that ultimately the group would like to have this proposal included as an idea for future PIAC funding scenarios to provide capacity to conduct this project.   The subcommittee has talked about finishing this as a proposal for Afifa or someone to pick up and continue to advocate for, as they think it wouldn’t be realistic for PIAC as a group to implement this.
Marty commented that the name ‘PDX Civic Connect’ is really accessible and fun, however is also broad and could potentially be misleading.  The term “public involvement opportunities” is also very broad.  She suggested that this be clarified further.  If the focus is boards/commissions, clarify that.  This project could attract youth with the current name, however there are not a lot of opportunities for youth on boards and commissions at this time.  Marty shared that in her bureau they are talking about how to make serving on a board/commission attractive, for example parking validation, bus passes, and other basic incentives for doing public service.
Linda proposed that there be a training for staff to use this resource, and best practices and more consistent approaches across bureaus regarding how to do follow up when applications are received.  How do we ensure that applicants feel appreciated, feel responded to, and are encouraged to apply more than once when we turn them down.  
Paul encouraged that a feature be added that allows users to be matched with their interests. Paul: does this trigger notices to interested community members? Mandy responded that once we know what someone is interested in, we can send notices automatically.

Mandy asked for feedback regarding staffing for this proposal.  The subcommittee is proposing that one staff person be designated in each bureau that would submit opportunities for their bureau and that one person would staff the citywide function of this program and approves the content coming in from bureaus.
Mark commented that that is the process my bureau would want to use. They wouldn’t want five or so people across the bureau all submitting different information. 
3. Next Steps: Brian suggested that the subcommittee take this proposal to the Citywide Public Involvement Network (CPIN) meeting to have a broader conversation with other public involvement staff.  The group agreed that the subcommittee should go ahead and take to CPIN as next step, incorporating feedback from today’s meeting PIAC. 
C. Small Group Meetings
To view small group meeting notes, please visit:  http://www.portlandonline.com/oni/index.cfm?c=54123 and click on the small group you are interested in. 
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